

Chicago, Feb. 9, 1924.

Sir Arthur W. Currie,
Principal, McGill University,
Montreal, Quebec.
Dear Sir Arthur,

The Committees, both of the British Empire Association and of the McGill Alumni, regret very much that they did not allow you to choose any date in the month of May on which it might be possible for you to address us and the many friends who will wish to meet and hear you with profit.

We are not exactly unselfish in this matter, but at the same time, we feel that it will afford a good opportunity to bring McGill University and what she stands for before an American audience.

If you can possibly give us any date in May, it will make many of us in Chicago very happy.

Please wire me your decision at my expense.

Yours for Old McGill,

Horman Sterr